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SUBJECT/TITLE
Concealed Weapon Signage

SPONSOR
Representative Paul Marcotte

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County fiscal courts, city treasurers, county attorneys

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 734 provides specifies characteristics for all signs noting that concealed weapons are prohibited in certain buildings.  The bill specifies the placement, text, and color of the signs.  The bill also stipulates that persons attempting to deny anyone carrying a concealed deadly weapon, who has a  concealed deadly weapon license, admission to a building with no signage, or improper signage, shall be subject to a twenty-five dollar ($25) fine.  An action to enforce the statute and recover the fine may be instituted by the county attorney.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 734 on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be moderate.  The specific nature of the requirements for signs contained within the bill would make most current signs unacceptable.  Many local governments could expect to face the costs of replacing the signs they currently have posted on public buildings to inform individuals that the carrying of concealed deadly weapons on the premises is prohibited.  These costs would vary among local governments based upon  by the number of buildings affected and the number of entrances each of those buildings has.  Section 1(19) of the bill requires that each separate entranceway to buildings or premises display an appropriate sign.  Prices for signs as described by the bill ranged from twenty dollars ($20) to twenty-five dollars ($25) per sign when local sign businesses were consulted. 

The office of county attorney may also experience some cost increases under the provisions of HB 734.  When an individual is improperly denied entrance into a building because he or she is carrying a concealed deadly weapon, even though the individual is the holder of a concealed deadly weapon permit, Section 3 (3) of the bill stipulates that the person improperly denying entry may be subject to a civil fine of twenty-five dollars ($25).  The section further provides that the county attorney may enforce the statute and recover the fine.  Though the bill does not require the county attorney to take action, the county attorney's association is concerned that they may have to deal with a number of complaints arising from the bill.  Additionally, any money collected under the provisions of the bill is to be transferred to the Administrative Office of the Courts to defray the cost of background checks for applicants for a license to carry a concealed deadly weapon.  County attorney's offices could experience substantial increases in workload depending upon the number of complaints received, but receive no funds to deal with the increased workload.

DATA SOURCE(S)
Norman Lawson, LRC; Brent Caldwell, Kentucky County Attorney's Association; Design Signs, Frankfort Kentucky; Signs by Kim, Frankfort Kentucky.
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